PADSTOW TOWN COUNCIL: 26 APRIL 2022
AGENDA ITEM 21: TESCO BUS SHELTER
After much chasing in this regard the Town Clerk has been in contact with Fernbank who has a contract with the Padstow Town Council (PTC) to maintain some of the bus shelters in our Parish. It should be noted these aren’t in the ownership of PTC, they still remain with Cornwall Council (CC). 
Fernbank would be happy to replace the Tesco shelter with a modern Eco Living Roof Bus Shelter (example of one below).  They would arrange for the current shelter to be taken down, taking on all costs of the new shelter but requesting assistance from PTC to remove all the materials from site.  This could be done by contacting a local firm to remove at a cost to the Town Council.  Council may recall it set aside a small budget in respect of the bus shelter during their budget setting for 2022/23.  

To help with the anti-social issues up there this new shelter would be all glass so anything happening would be well seen and not hidden from sight. They would seek the necessary approval and agreement from CC to do the same, as it is still CC’s shelter. 
However, as well as the support from PTC to remove the debris they would also seek to extend the current agreement with PTC.  They are proposing to add an additional 4 terms (16 years) to the existing agreement from 2027.

Do Council wish to take up this offer, and i) happy to remove debris at cost to PTC and ii) extend the current agreement as requested?
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